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PARISH COUNCIL CONTACTS   
Charlton Musgrove                             
Chair: Robin Bastable                             
Tel: 01963 32317                                
Clerk: Sam Atherton                               
Tel: 07786071147 
clerk@charltonmusgrovepc.org.uk   

Cucklington                                       
Chair : Di Hammet                                  
Tel: 01747 840770                                        
cucklingtonchairman@gmail.com    
Stoke Trister with Bayford                   
Chair: Niru Linsey                         
Tel:01963 33972                                      
nirulinsley@icloud.com                                  
Clerk: TBC                                    
stoketristerpc@gmail.com 

VILLAGE HALL CONTACTS        
Charlton Musgrove                             
Chair: Kelvin Moore                                     
cmvillagehall@gmail.com                     
Arthur Morison Memorial Hall,             
Cucklington                                        
Chair: Campbell Dunford                         
Tel: 01963 34220                             
Bayford Village Hall                             
Bookings: Niru Linsey                             
Tel: 01963 33972                                           
nirulinsey@icloud.com 

POLICE                                         
101 - non emergency line                                  
999 - emergencies                                              
Local police ofÞcers                                                  
William.Mortimer@avonandsomerset.police.uk  
Daniel.Humphrey@avonandsomerset.police.uk 

 

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH      
Charlton Musgrove                               
Pene Volk: 01963 32013                      
Stoke Trister                                         
Peter Munro: 01963 33036                            
Bayford                                              
Andy Chesterman: 01963 33465               
Cucklington                                               
Di Hammet 01747 840770              
dmhammet99@aol.com 

CHURCH                                    
Rector: Rev. Rosy Ashley                        
Tel: 01747 442969 / 07482300290  
rosyashley@hotmail.com 

CHURCH WARDENS & TREASURER 
Charlton Musgrove                            
Church Warden: Martyn Brown               
Tel: 01963 32434                          
martynandjeanbrown@gmail.com       
Treasurer: Jeremy Sellick                       
Tel: 01963 32174                                    
jeremysellick@hotmail.co.uk                
Cucklington                                        
Church Warden: Pip Loxton                    
Tel: 07970009142                  
piplo@nmrp.com                                 
Treasurer: Christopher Birrell                           
Tel 01963 33209                           
crsb@clingerhouse.com                         
Stoke Trister & Bayford                            
Church Warden: position vacant              
Treasurer: Geoff Syme                           
Tel: 01963 31541 

BENEFICE SAFEGUARDING OFFICER 
Jean Brown Tel: 01963 32434       
martynandjeanbrown@gmail.com 

  .. 



  

Lent is traditionally seen as a time to exercise great will power in grim acts 
of self denial and self sacrifice. But have you noticed that Jesus does not 

tend to give motivational talks about self sacrifice nor does he try to       
engage our will power. Jesus is much more concerned about shaking our 

foundations, giving us an utterly alternate self image, world image and 
God image - indeed in reframing our entire reality! 

 
Trying harder might bring a few temporary changes but it doesn’t bring 

radical transformation. It’s still just “little ol’ me” who’s trying harder,     
thinking better or doing something different. Transformation comes only 

from the new self "hidden with Christ in God" (Colossians 3:3). 
 

The real "try harder" of Lent is, ironicily, a not trying at all! It is rather an ul-
timate surrendering, a dying and a foundational letting go to God. It’s not 

doing something for ourselves but allowing it to be done to us by the 
events of our lives;  joining with Mary in “let it be to me according to your 
will” (Luke 1:38). We are participants in transformative change only as we 
yield and realise with the Apostle Paul "I live no longer my own life, but the 

life of Christ who lives in me" (Galatians 2:20).  
 

The Lent Course looks at some of the promises of God that impart      
transformation and unshakeable hope as we surrender our doubting,    

despairing, cynical selves into His hands. Do join us - it’ll be fun! 
 

Revd Rosy Ashley 



FEBRUARY 2023 

Sun 5th 

10.00  Cafe Church SSCM 

18.30 A candlelit hour of Taize prayers, chants and      
readings with the Pilgrim Choir SLC 

Sun 12th  
9.00 Holy Communion SSCM 

16.00 Sunday Afternoon Church RA House 

10.00 Family Service SJCM 

18.30 Evensong SAST 

Tue 21st  17.00 Pancake Party  Kitchen at  
Kimbers 

Wed 22nd 19.00 Ash Wednesday Communion SSCM 

Sun 26th  
9.00 Holy Communion SLC 

16.00 Sunday Afternoon Church RA House 

MARCH 2023 
Wed 1st Mar 18.30 ‘Unshakeable Hope’ Lent Course  Higher 

Stavordale Farm 

Sun 5th  
10.00 Cafe Church SSCM 

18.30 Evensong SLC 

Wed 8th 18.30 ‘Unshakeable Hope’ Lent Course  Higher 
Stavordale Farm 

Sun 12th  
9.00 Holy Communion SSCM 

16.00 Sunday Afternoon Church RA house 

Wed 15th  18.30 ‘Unshakeable Hope’ Lent Course  Higher 
Stavordale Farm 

Sun 19th  10.00 Mothering Sunday Family Service SJCM 

Wed 22nd  18.30 ‘Unshakeable Hope’ Lent Course  Higher 
Stavordale Farm 

Sun 26th  
9.00 Holy Communion SLC 

16.00 Sunday Afternoon Church RA house 

Tue 28th  18.30 ‘Unshakeable Hope’ Lent Course  Higher 
Stavordale Farm 

Sun 19th 

Churches: SSCM: St Stephen, Rectory Lane, Charlton Musgrove                    
SJCM: St John, Barrow Lane, Charlton Musgrove                                       

SLC: St Lawrence, Long Hill, Cucklington                                                 
SAST: St Andrew, Stoke Trister                                                                          

RA House: Chestnuts, Rowls Lane, Cucklington BA9 9PY 



 A beƩer way 

Culture, it’s said, is ‘how things get done around here’. 
This suggests that our understanding of the world is 
largely formed by our experiences and what we’re       
accustomed to. That’s all fine unƟl everything around 
us, as it does, keeps on changing. Then we’re then set on a collision 
course between how we think things should be, and how they         
actually are. Anybody aged over 40 who’s had to ask a nine year old 
how to use their new phone will understand this dilemma perfectly.  

Cultural collisions aren’t just restricted to technology. They affect 
churches too. Many of us grew up with a model of church set up by 
the Victorians. This mostly meant that each parish had one church 
building with its own vicar, who took responsibility for most aspects 
of the ministry needed in a parƟcular place. Yet even this was new in 
its day. Look much further back and things worked very differently. 
The New Testament speaks of churches where lots of different people 
played many different roles, each operaƟng out of the parƟcular skills 
and giŌs given them by God. In Ephesians the writer describes a 
church where ‘some [are] apostles, some prophets, some evangelists, 
some pastors and teachers’.  

So what would be the right model of church for our day? The          
Victorians’ assumpƟon that the vicar would do almost everything 
would seem to be a crying waste of the giŌs and passions that to-
gether we share. And as more of our clergy care for three, six or more 
parishes, the nineteenth century model is increasingly leaving our  
vicars Ɵred, overstretched and liable to burn out.  

We need a beƩer way; one that draws on the rich talents, abiliƟes 
and skills that our church members have. Here in Bath and Wells 
we’re calling this ‘shared local ministry’. Examples of what that can 
look like exist in many places around our diocese. Neither first       
century nor nineteenth century, but an emerging twenty first century 
way of how we want ‘to get things done around here’. A beƩer way 
to inhabit well the faith we’ve inherited in our Ɵme and generaƟon.  

 Bishop Michael 



 

 

 

 

We are playing Scrabble on the second Friday 
of each month in Cucklington at AMMH   

starting at 7.00pm 10th Feb 

We would be delighted to welcome new  
members. We play a friendly game, including 
many levels of ability. All you need to bring is 
whatever you would like to drink, ‘nibbles’ are 

provided!  
If you would like more information please 

contact Gaye on 01747 840450. 
Friday    September  7.30pm 

26 November. 
Friday 16th December. 

Join us in the Village Hall. 

Everyone is welcome (children’ dogs 
and relatives!) Do come along and 

catch up with friends, neighbours and 
village news! 

Fri 3rd Feb from 7pm 

A big THANK YOU to everyone who helped 
make Christmas very special this year. 

The Church was decorated beautifully by our 
lovely Flower Ladies and Julia’s Christmas Tree 
looked stunning, thank you to the Dunfords and 
the Truemans for the mammoth task of putting 
up all those candles! To Susan Cranfield and 

team for a clean and polished Church. 

We enjoyed two good well attended services  
officiated by Rosy who also supplied delicious 

refreshments after the Carol Service. 

The candles are still in place and will be lit for 
an hour of Taizé` prayers, chants and readings 
with The Pilgrim Choir 6.30pm on the 5th Feb.  

Pip Loxton 

 



ARE YOU ON ST LAWRENCE, CUCKLINGTON’S ELECTORAL ROLL? 
WHAT IS THE ELECTORAL ROLL? 

The church’s Electoral Roll is the register of its voting members; it is a list of those qualified to 
attend and to vote at the Annual Parochial Church Meeting. Electoral rolls provide an 

indication of the real 
membership and strength of the church. 

ARE YOU NEW TO THE AREA? 
If so, you might want to join. If you were on it last year, you don’t need to reapply. 

WHO CAN BE ONTHE ELECTORAL ROLL? 
Baptised adults (over 16 years) who live in the parish, or who have worshipped regularly at the 

church for at lest six months (or who would have attended had sickness not prevented 
them) who are 

committed to being part of the life of the local Church of England congregation. 

WHY JOIN? 
Enrolment is a way of saying “I belong”. It is an act of commitment to the local church and 

to the church as a whole. It opens the way for a greater involvement in the life of the 
church at parish, deanery, diocesan and national levels. 

If you meet the requirement and would like to be on the Electoral Roll, please collect a form 
from St Lawrence’s porch or contact Julia on 01747 841045 for a copy. Please return 

completed form to the box in the church porch. 

Deadline 3rd March 2023 

 Coffee Morning   
10am Saturday 25th Feb 

Village Hall.                      
Coffee, cake and chat. 

FIRST ONE OF 2023 

PLEASE KEEP YOUR DOGS UNDER CONTROL AROUND LIVESTOCK. 

MANY EWES ARE PREGNANT AT THIS TIME OF YEAR!! 



 

 Located in the red phone box in Barrow Lane,  
opposite Dibbens Row. 

Any issues with the defibrillator or the phone box  
please email clerk@charltonmusgrovepc.org.uk. 

 In the event you need to use the defibrillator in an emergency and cannot 

leave your ‘patient’ to collect it, the volunteers named here will collect and 

deliver it to you.                                                                                                                        

If anyone else would be generous enough to join this list of volunteers, 

please contact the clerk on the email address above in the first instance, 

 

It would help us a lot, if anyone could join our flower rotas, for either church. 

You do not need to be a member or even go to church!!   

We have such talent in the village.  

Do join us. 

There are rotas in both churches. 

Friday 17th February 



 

 

Charlton Musgrove Churches 
Invite you to our 

 Annual Pancake Party, 
at the Kitchen at Kimbers. 

Pancake races, games, egg shackling, 
(an old Somerset tradition!!) and egg and 

spoon races. 
Savoury and sweet pancakes. 

one of each, further available plus drinks 
available. 

High chairs available for little ones, 
warm fire for older folk.!  
Come and join the Fun. 

£5 for adults £2.50 children 

 

 
THANK YOU 

A massive thank you to Martyn Brown for all his tireless work as warden for both churches, 

ensuring their smooth running etc. 

He is of course supported by his equally hard working wife Jean and thanks go to her  too. 
Thank you to a wonderful couple. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

COFFEE MORNING 

Thursday 2nd February 
10am - 12 noon 

 

www.stoketristerbayford.net 
web@stoketristerbayford.net

FIRST RESPONDERS 

Laura Rose-Walker 07772 436812      Jo Garrett 07973 631744 

Chris Rose-Walker 07919 261739    Aly Diggle-Perry 07770 221330 

Join us on 15th Feb 
at 12.15 to eat at 

12.30. 
£6 per head 

Bayford Village Hall. 
Please call Mary on 
34420 by Sun 12th 
to book your lunch. 

 

BAYFORD VILLAGE HALL 

Join us for                       
coffee, cake and company, 
with friends, new and old. 

More info to follow for some events! 

Thur 3nd Feb  Coffee Morning 
Sat 11th Feb  “Maverick” 
Wed 15th Feb  Lunch 
Sat 18th Feb  French Night 
Sat 11th March  “To Kill A Mocking Bird” 
Sat 18th March  Books and Breakfast 
Thurs 23rd March Quiz Night 



 

  

BAYFORD VILLAGE HALL 

SATURDAY 11th FEB 

DOORS OPEN 6.30pm FOR 7pm START 

REFRESHMENTS ON THE DOOR FOR £4.00 pp 

We have been able to purchase a new licence designed for            
community cinema groups. We are not allowed to charge to watch the 

films per se but are allowed to cover our costs by selling 
“refreshments.” So instead of a ticket you will be sold “refreshments” 
for £4. Doing it this way is how we can offer first class movies at such 

a low cost! Thanks for your support. 



 

with the Pilgrim Choir                   
who are leading  

an hour of Taizé chants, prayers 
and readings by candlelight 

on 
Sunday February 5th 2023 

6.30pm  at St Lawrence Cucklington 

VILLAGES’ WALKING GROUP 
 

Friday 24th February is the date for our next VWG group walk. Where we shall walk is not yet clear, but rest 
assured we shall let all those on our VWG mailing list know in good time. 

The uncertainty about the location is much to do with the conditions underfoot and the weather. With so many 
of our local footpaths, and those in neighbouring villages, presently waterlogged, and gateways deep in mud, 
we are limited by what is possible. If conditions dry in the next few weeks we may be able to take to the foot-
paths again, or it may prove sensible to arrange a lanes walk. But we will let you know where 24th February will 
take us. 

Our planned December walk, at Witham Park/Brehwam Woods was postponed because of icy conditions (so 
we have that one up our sleeves!). We did a local walk at New Year, albeit it was Plan C, our original planned 
walk across the fields to Rectory Lane from the Village Hall being totally waterlogged, and the alternative (Plan 
B) to Water Barrow Lane being even more waterlogged, so we walked from the Hall across the fields to Barrow 
Lane, into Stavordale Lane and across the fields to Thorney Copse, and back to The Chantry for coffee.     
Seventeen walkers enjoyed the exercise, and company, after Christmas festivities, on a bright sunny morning. 

For our February 24th walk we shall meet first at Charlton Musgrove Village Hall at 10am, before heading off. 
Do join us – it will be good to see you. As always, it would be a kindness if you would let us know beforehand, 
please, that you will be walking with us (so we won’t set off without you!).  

 

Mike and Eileen Vockins 

Tel 01963 34837 

E-mail: mdvockins@btinternet.com 



 

UNSHAKEABLE



 

We are a voluntary organisation &  
charity that supports farmers and     

families within the farming community. 

Whether the issue is personal or business-related, 
FCN is here for you. We run a confidential, national 
helpline and e-helpline which is open every day of 

the year from 7am to 11pm and our volunteers   
provide free, confidential support to anyone who 

seeks help. Over 6,000 people a year benefit from 
FCN’s support and we can help with a variety of  

issues. 

The proud winners were Robin and      
Tanya…..Congratulations!! 

The Skittles night and meal that was very kindly sponsored by the 
church council and the Farmers Community Network (an amazing 
charity - see below - and our Young Farmer’s charity of the year!) was 
a great success and we are all looking forward to the next one! 

In the words of Ron Walrond, FCN’s Chaplain, who came and joined in 
the fun, “it was such a joyous evening and a wonderful group of folks 
came along. The age range was exciting in that folks felt comfortable 
enough to bring along young children - there felt like a true sense of 
community there and I enjoyed a number of warm conversations with     
      lots of different people.” 

A raffle was held in aid of the FCN. 

 A big thank you to all involved with 
the organisation and to the Smithy 
for hosting 



 
 

 

Hello 247 here again, yes I know we forgot to let you know what was going on in the 
last newsleƩer, but we were all geƫng so excited about it coming up to Christmas 
that we completely forgot to write anything. I don’t know why we were geƫng so 
excited because they came out a lot earlier than normal, so we had to get up earlier 
than ever. This was so they could be inside early to see what Father Christmas had 
brought them and to get the dinner on. No such luck for us we had the same raƟon 
as the day before, at least it was earlier. Then when they did come out in the     
aŌernoon, they both got on with it and milked together so that they could go in  
early to have more to eat and I suspect drink. 

2022 was a strange year for us as it started off reasonably dry for the first few 
months of the year and we were able to go out early to eat the fresh spring grass. 
They decided that as it was sƟll dry in April that they would make some silage, 
which was the earliest that they have every made it. We thought they were mad, 
but as it turned out they were right, as most of May it was raining. This resulted in 
them being able to take the second cut a week later than they finished the first cut 
in 2021. This is really tasty silage but as the year went on and it had less rain and 
more dry hot days, the grass didn’t grow very much, and the third cut was not such 
good quality. The fourth cut was as late as has ever been taken in November, we 
aren’t expecƟng much from this though. 

One day we herd them talking as one of them had taken his children ice skaƟng    
before Christmas, (no kids here, as we don’t have any goats.) and had decided to 
have a cup of coffee to warm up. The person serving him asked if he would like OAT 
MILK, SOYA MILK or COWS MILK. He said that as two of them were only plant juices, 
as oats or soya did not have mammary glands, that he would have cows milk. The 
person serving did not answer to this. 

We are also geƫng a bit worried from what we have herd on the radio whilst we 
are milking. It appears there is a new month at the beginning of the year now, called 
Veganuary. The reason we are worried is in case those people that want a plant only 
diet will come and start eaƟng our feed, we are sure we can convert plants into a 
much more nutriƟous food.   

Hope you all have a Happy New Year and the sun shines and the rain comes at the 
right Ɵme, some hope. 

 



Volunteers Needed  
for Wincanton Food Bank! 

Wincanton Food Bank is both a distributor for Gillingham Foodbank and a           
distribution point of other food collected to meet the needs of people in our local 

community. 
Run by Wincanton Community Church from the old cinema in South Street, the Food 
Bank and drop in is currently open every Tuesday from 10am to 12pm in term time.  

More volunteers would enable the service to cover the holidays and perhaps even  
expand to another day.   

If you can help, please email Katherine Shields at katherineshields@caplifeskills.org 

 
 

The Somerset Food Collection has collected food generously   donated by people in 
the Benefice villages over the past couple of years. It is now asking people to     

support the Wincanton Food Bank and food can be dropped off at the old cinema 
on Sunday or Tuesday mornings from 10am-12pm. 



DOCTORS 

Wincanton Health Centre:    Tel: 01963 435700                                   
                                Email: wincanton.hc@nhs.net     
                         Dykes Way, BA9 9FQ 

Bruton Surgery:                   Tel: 01749 812310       
                         Patwell Lane, BA10 0EG 

Chemist 

Wincanton Boots Health Centre:     Tel: 0963 33235 

                                 Dykes Way, BA9 9FQ 

                          Mon to Fri 08.30 - 18.00 

Wincanton Boots High Street:   Tel: 01963 32205 

                            29/31 High St, BA9 9JU 

                            Mon to Fri 08.30 - 18.00 

Bruton Pharmacy:                  Tel: 01749 812342  

                            19 High St, BA10 0AH 

                           Mon to Fri 09.00 - 18.00 (shut 13.00-14.00) 

                                                       Sat 09.00 - 13.00 



 

 Jeremysellick@hotmail.co.uk  

Please send ad copy to Helen at            

Prices quoted are for 12 insertions. 

And concerning payment, email 

tristerncottage@hotmail.com  

ADVERTISING IN 
THE VILLAGE NEWS 

Full page - £540 

Half - £270 

Quarter - £135 

Eighth - £67 

Sixteenth - £35 

Please mention the 
Village News when 

contacting our lovely 
advertisers.  



  
 

 

Come and browse, there is          
something for everyone. 

A blend of local traders under one 
roof. 

 

Please mention the 
Village News when 

contacting our lovely 
advertisers.  

COMMON FARM FLOWERS BAYFORD ST GEORGE 
PLUMBING AND HEATING  

· GAS SAFE AND OFTEC REGISTERED 

· OIL AND GAS BOILER MAINTENANCE,  

· HEATING SYSTEM DESIGN AND INSTALLATION 

· BATHROOMS AND KITCHENS 

· 35 YEARS EXPERIENCE 

07968 862 396 

INFO@BAYFORDSTGEORGE.CO.UK 

WWW.BAYFORDSTGEORGE.CO.UK 

SERVICES 

SERVICE AND REPAIR 

Click and Collect Flowers from    
April to October 

www.commonfarmflowers.com  

Small Local weddings and Workshops 

Quality home produced meats from our butchery counter - raw milk and other 
dairy - fresh vegetables -  a good range of wine - deli  - gifts and hampers. 

Specialising  in good service and good, local produce. 

Email: info@kimbersfarmshop.co.uk Tel: 01963 33177 

Simple, honest, delicious, modern 
British dishes produced from       

locally sourced, seasonal               
ingredients. 

Also delicious cake and coffee!  

Lunches and pop up dinners. 

Large covered outside terrace. 

Antiques and curios, quirky and   
traditional. 

www.thekitchenatkimbers.co.uk 

Open Tuesday to Saturday 

Between Wincanton & Bruton on   
Racecourse Road, BA9 8HD 

 info@thekitchenatkimbers.co.uk 

 

 

…………... Please order via  

georgie@commonfarmflowers.com 

 

 



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
February 2023  

Thur 2nd Feb Coffee Morning, Village Hall, Bayford. 10am 

Fri 3rd Feb Pop Up Pub, AMMH, Cucklington. 7pm 

Sun 5th Feb Taize Candlelit Hour, St Lawrence, Cucklington. 18.30 

Mon 6th Feb Coffee Morning, St John’s, Charlton Musgrove. 10am 

Fri 10th Feb Scrabble, AMMH, Cucklington. 7pm 

Sat 11th Feb “Top Gun: Maverick,” Village Hall, Bayford. 6.30pm  

Mon 13th Feb Coffee Morning, St John’s, Charlton Musgrove. 10am 

Wed 15th Feb Lunch Club, Village Hall, Bayford. 12.15 

Fri 17th Feb Coffee Morning, Village Hall, Charlton Musgrove. 10.30am 

Sat 18th Feb French Night, Village Hall, Bayford. 7pm 

Mon 20th Feb Coffee Morning, St John’s, Charlton Musgrove. 10am 

Tues 21st Feb Pancake Party, Kitchen at Kimbers. 5pm 

Fri 24th Feb Walking Group, Village Hall, Charlton Musgrove.10am  

Sat 25th Feb Coffee Morning, Village Hall, Cucklington 10am 

Mon 27th Feb Coffee Morning, St John’s, Charlton Musgrove. 10am 

This collection calendar is correct (according to SSDC) for all of Charlton Musgrove, Bayford, most of Stoke  Trister (BA9 
9PJ, BA9 9PQ) and part of Cucklington (BA9 9QH, BA9 9QJ, BA9 9QY, BA9 9PW, BA9 9PU, BA9 9QN) 

For other postcodes in Stoke Trister and Cucklington the recycling and garden waste is the same but refuse is                           
3rd and 24th Feb. 

February 2023 
GARDEN +    RECYCLING  X   HOUSEHOLD  O 

Mon Tues Wed Thur Fri Sat Sun 

  1 2 3   X 4 5 

6 7 + 8 9 10 XO 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 X 18 19 

20 21 + 22 23 24 X 25 26 

27 28      


